Wednesday Information June 8, 2022

PLEASE JOIN US ON SUNDAY FOR HOLY EUCHARIST

TRINITY SUNDAY
THE FIRST SUNDAY AFTER PENTECOST
JUNE 12, 2022
8 AM & 10 AM

Celebrant: The Reverend Victoria Pretti

If you are unable to worship in person, please join us on Youtube.

To view recorded service please click the Youtube link below.







Seashell Ringers Practice

Wednesday, June 8 at 1:15 pm.

Choir Practice

Wednesday, June 8 at 7 pm.

Memorial for Marie Hogsten

Friday, June 10 at 11 am.

Spring Book Study

Sunday, **June 12** between services, 9-9:45 am in the parish hall . "An Altar in the World", by Barbara Brown Taylor.

Yoga

Monday, **June 13** at 9:30 am in the parish hall. \$8 drop in. Bring your own mat, blanket, block and/or strap. Some will be available. Join in this practice of time-honored yoga poses to improve balance, strength, and flexibility. Breathwork and guided relaxation are integrated into class for tension release and stress reduction. Leave class feeling renewed in body, mind, and spirit!

Finance Committee Meeting

Tuesday, June 14 at 4 pm by zoom.

UPCOMING EVENTS

AWARD CEREMONY

Sunday, **June 12**, 11-12 in the parish hall. All are welcome to join us as we honor several veterans with Quilts of Valor. Following the awards ceremony, join us for a Potluck coffee hour at noon. Sign up in the parish hall to bring food to share.





St. Martha's Virtual Book Club has changed! We are now St. Martha's Hybrid Book Club reflecting our new format – we will meet in the Parish Hall with a virtual option for those not attending in person. But wait, there is more! The club will meet monthly, discussing one title in it's entirety. Meetings will be held the third Thursday of each month, 3:00 – 4:00 PM. Our first meeting of the summer will be Thursday, **June 16**. The book to

be discussed is *The Extraordinary Life of Sam Hell* by Robert Dugoni, available in e-reader and hard copy formats. Check out local bookstores, libraries or your favorite online inspirational book seller for a copy. To learn more or to receive a Zoom invitation to the meeting on the 16th, please contact Rick Legeer, rlegeer@gmail.com.



COME WELCOME SUMMER WITH A PICNIC ON THE BEACH!!!

JUNE 23RD AT 5 pm

We will gather at the beach at the end of Maplewood Street. Please sign up for a dish to share or to help with set-up/clean-up on the sheet in the church hall.

Bring these items with you to the beach:

- a chair
- your drink
- your own plate and utensils (Paper plates and napkins tend to blow away, and we are trying to be GREEN!)
- · a plate of sandwiches, a salad or a dessert to share

CoroAllegro

On Saturday, **June 25**th, at 6 pm, CoroAllegro will be presenting a concert at St. Martha's. CoroAllegro is a twenty-eight-member ensemble that has been performing for over 30 years. Under the direction of Jeffrey Sean Dokken, the ensemble continues to explore diverse and challenging repertoire covering a wide spectrum of vocal music styles. Admission is free. A freewill offering will be taken to support Operation Seas the Day. For more information about CoroAllegro, please visit their website: **coroallegro.com**

INTERNATIONAL STUDENT PICNIC

TUESDAY, JUNE 28 - 5:30 PM.
STAY TUNED FOR MORE
DETAILS.



Committee Corner

What's new this week

OUTREACH

St. Martha's sketchers are doing a great job decorating bags for the White Bag Lunch program run by Community Lutheran Church for students in summer on free and reduced lunch programs.

Interested in joining the Outreach Committee? You are invited to the next Outreach meeting on **June 23** at 2pm in the Parish hall.

Jure 2022

It martha's some provide children in donation to provide children in the community with lunches during the purmount. Also the decorated bags are greatly appreciated! many thanks! Lod Bless All of you!

Carol Walton White Bag Lunch Program - Community Lutheran Church





JUNE BIRTHDAYS AND ANNIVERSARIES

FINANCE - <u>May</u> OUTREACH - <u>May</u>



The search is ended! We have filled the videographer position. Thank you to all those who were on the lookout for us and a big welcome to Amanda!

Please give by mail or website donate button

Please continue to support our mission work by submitting your pledge to St. Martha's Episcopal Church, PO Box 1478, Bethany Beach DE 19930 or give via the donate button on the website where there is a box to note your contribution purpose: https://www.stmarthasbethanybeach.org/make-donation-or-pledge/.

Rector, The Reverend Victoria Pretti - (609) 827-8231, victoria.pretti@hotmail.com
Senior Warden, Mary Davis - (302) 293-5337, marydavis6665@gmail.com
Junior Warden, Bill Freund - (301) 229-0799, wmfreund42@gmail.com
Secretary, John Short - (302) 490-7426, johnnyeshort146@gmail.com
Treasurer, Ron Kerchner - (609) 424-7281, thekerchners@msn.com
David Kemper, Music Director - (267) 421-4453, dc.kemper@hotmail.com
Jaclyn Hickman, Admin. Asst. - (302) 539-7444, admin@stmarthasbethanybeach.org